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February 1, 2023

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
No. 1 0 0 ,5.2023

PARTICIPATION OF SPECIAL PROGRAM IN FOREIGN LANGAUGE (SPFL) KOREAN
TEACHERS AND TEACHER-TRAINEES TO THE 8" PHILIPPINE KOREAN
STUDIES SYMPOSIUM (PKSS) - SPECIAL WORKSHOP FOR
KOREAN AS A FOREIGN LANGUAGE (KFL) EDUCATORS

To: Schools Division Superintendents
Divisions of Borongan City, Calbayog City, and Southern Leyte
All Others Concerned

1. Relative to DepEd Memorandum No. 0043, s. 2023, this Office, through the Curriculum
and Learning Management Division (CLMD), requests the concerned Schools Division Offices
to facilitate the participation of the SPFL Korean Teachers and Teacher-Trainees to the said
activity on February 4, 2023 vi Zoom platform.

2. The participants are expected to register at bit.ly/8PKSSWorkshop.

3, All other details about the activity can be found in the abovementioned issuance
hereto attached.

4. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are desired.

—— Ao

~ EVELWERO, CESO IV
Regional Director v

Enclosures: As stated

References: As stated

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the followina subiects:
SPECIAL CURRICULAR PROGRAM
SPFL
WORKSHOP

CLMD-GCM
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MEMORANDUM ——— do
TO s REGIONAL DIRECTORS

CAR, NCR, Regions II, III, IV-A, IV-B, V, VI, VII, VIII, X, XI,

CARAGA
ATTENTION : Regional SPFL Supervisors, Division Superintendents and

Supervisors, SPFL Coordinators, Concerned School Heads

JOCELYN DR ANDAYA 3} }
Director IV

FROM

SUBJECT : Invitation for SPFL-Korean Teachers and Teacher-Trainees to
the 8t Philippine Korean Studies Symposium (PKSS) - Special
Workshop for Korean as a Foreign Language (KFL) Educators

DATE : 26 January 2023

The Department of Education, through the Bureau of Curriculum Development-Special
Curricular Programs Division, is pleased to announce the 8tk Philippine Korean Studies
Symposium (PKSS) - Special Workshop for Korean as a Foreign Language (KFL)
Educators that will be held on February 4, 2022 (Saturday) via Zoom platform. The
said symposium, organized by the University of the Philippines Korea Research Center (UP
KRC), will feature lectures, research presentations, and workshops on various topics on
KFL education.

In this regard, the Special Program in Foreign Language (SPFL)-Korean teachers and
teacher-trainees are invited to attend. Interested participants may register at
bit.ly/8PKSSWorkshop.

The said activity is scheduled on a Saturday and thus avoids disruption of classes in
adherence to the provisions of DepEd Order No. 34, s. 2022, titled School Calendar of
Activities for School Year 2022-2023, DepEd DO 9, s. 2005 titled Instituting Measures to
Increase Engaged Time-On-Tasks and Ensuring Compliance Therewith, and DepEd
OASGFO Memorandum No. 2022-058 with the subject Request for the Participation of
Learners and Teachers in Extra-Curricular Activities.

In addition, recognizing the efforts of the teachers, they are eligible to avail of service
credits commensurate to the number of hours/days of the training as scheduled, pursuant
to DepEd Order No. 5, s. 2003 titled Updated Guidelines on Grant of Vacation Service
Credits to Teachers.
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For inquiries, all concerned may directly contact UP KRC through e-mail address
pkro@up.edu.ph.

Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.
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